
From: Planning
To: Planning
Subject: FW: Mayor & Council email form submission from centralsaanich.ca
Date: Thursday, February 6, 2025 9:27:41 AM

 

From: no-reply@centralsaanich.ca <no-reply@web-response.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, February 5, 2025 6:02 PM
To: Municipal Hall <Municipal.Hall@csaanich.ca>
Subject: Mayor & Council email form submission from centralsaanich.ca

 

Submitted on Wed, 02/05/2025 - 6:02pm

Submitted by: Anonymous

Submitted values are:

Subject
In support of Legion Manor expansion and rental development 

Full Name

Phone Number

Address

Email

Message
Mayor and council,

I want to add my voice to the support for the Hovey/East Saanich development.
The revamped project plans are not such a drastic zoning/ OCP change, aligning much
closer. Thus my fulsome support now, which is changed since the new development
changes.
I am a very vulnerable senior. Vulnerable because I am a renter and at the mercy of the
markets.



The Legion Manor offers hope to me, that one day I may be offered a unit. Then I will be
able to live out my years in stable predictable housing. I have been on their wait list, for
independent living, for 3 years now.
So selfishly, I support the new development for my quality of life as I age.

Residents of Hovey Rd, just as selfishly, want to retain their present quality of life with
single family homes on large private lots.
How many low income ( gross monthly income of under $3000) seniors will gain stability
if the development goes ahead?

Sincerely 

Please do not publish my name or address. Thank you

 

“The information contained in this transmission may contain privileged and confidential information of the
District of Central Saanich. It is intended for review only by the person(s) named above. Dissemination,
distribution or duplication of this communication is strictly prohibited by all recipients unless expressly
authorized otherwise. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email and
destroy all copies of the original message. Thank you.” 



From: Pam Ball 
Sent: Monday, February 3, 2025 2:28 PM
To: Municipal Hall <Municipal.Hall@csaanich.ca>
Subject: OCP amendment re Hovey rd

You don't often get email from  Learn why this is important

Dear Mayor and Council,

Please be advised that we support the current OCP and agree with fellow Central Saanich 
concerned citizens that no amendment should be allowed for 1934 – 1966 Hovey rd.

Thank you for your time, attention and careful consideration to this important matter.

Sincerely,
Christopher and Pamela Ball
Central Saanich

“The information contained in this transmission may contain privileged and confidential information of the 
District of Central Saanich. It is intended for review only by the person(s) named above. Dissemination, 
distribution or duplication of this communication is strictly prohibited by all recipients unless expressly 
authorized otherwise. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email and 
destroy all copies of the original message. Thank you.” 



From: Planning
To: Planning
Subject: FW: Mayor & Council email form submission from centralsaanich.ca
Date: Thursday, February 6, 2025 9:27:54 AM

 

From: no-reply@centralsaanich.ca <no-reply@web-response.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, February 5, 2025 5:44 PM
To: Municipal Hall <Municipal.Hall@csaanich.ca>
Subject: Mayor & Council email form submission from centralsaanich.ca

 

Submitted on Wed, 02/05/2025 - 5:43pm

Submitted by: Anonymous

Submitted values are:

Subject
OCP, 1934 - 1966 Hovey Road

Full Name
William Burns

Phone Number

Address
6506 Rodolph Road
VICTORIA, BC. V8Z 5W5

Neighbourhood
Tanner Ridge

Email

Message
Please do not amend the current OCP to permit multi-family dwellings at 1934 - 1966
Hovey Road.
The developer does not have the best interest of the residents of Central Saanich, quite
the contrary. 
Thank you.



 

“The information contained in this transmission may contain privileged and confidential information of the
District of Central Saanich. It is intended for review only by the person(s) named above. Dissemination,
distribution or duplication of this communication is strictly prohibited by all recipients unless expressly
authorized otherwise. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email and
destroy all copies of the original message. Thank you.” 



You don't often get email from  Learn why this is important

From: Planning
To: Planning
Subject: FW: Decisions
Date: Friday, January 31, 2025 1:16:31 PM

 
From: sheryl cooper  
Sent: January 29, 2025 8:46 PM
To: Municipal Hall <Municipal.Hall@csaanich.ca>
Subject: Decisions

 

Hello,
 
As a citizen of Central Saanich, I'm trying to understand a recent decision and one being
considered by local council.
 
Firstly, the decision to compulsory purchase land on Hovey for new municipal buildings. In a
time when citizens are struggling with the cost of living (and the last thing we need are further
increases to our property taxes), why has the council decided that it needs new premises (if it
is really concerned about having earthquake proof buildings, surely schools should be a top
priority). I'm also very concerned that the prior owners of land on Hovey may now take the
council to court (which will of course cost citizens more money). Surely the council should
have thought through this compulsory and unpopular decision.  Please do carefully consider
the next steps. 
 
A second area of concern is the proposed approval of a major development at 1934-1966
Hovey Road. We all agree with the BC Government that we need new housing, however and
this is a big however is it appropriate to build a 4-storey apartment block in a quiet residential
area? As we have seen in other Aryze developments, the company has a habit of demanding
amendments very early in the process.  The council needs to adhere to its own Official
Community Plan. 
 
I ask that council carefully consider my and others points, and makes decisions based on the
needs and wishes of Central Saanich citizens. 
 
Warm regards,
Sheryl Cooper
 

“The information contained in this transmission may contain privileged and confidential information of the
District of Central Saanich. It is intended for review only by the person(s) named above. Dissemination,
distribution or duplication of this communication is strictly prohibited by all recipients unless expressly



authorized otherwise. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email and
destroy all copies of the original message. Thank you.” 



You don't often get email from  Learn why this is important

From: Planning
To: Planning
Subject: FW: OCP Amendment for 1934-1966 Hovey Road
Date: Wednesday, February 5, 2025 9:12:40 AM

 
From: Lolo Eckert  
Sent: February 4, 2025 10:21 PM
To: Mayor Ryan Windsor <Ryan.Windsor@csaanich.ca>; Chris Graham
<Chris.Graham@csaanich.ca>; Zeb King <Zeb.King@csaanich.ca>; Bob Thompson
<Bob.Thompson@csaanich.ca>; Sarah Riddell <sarah.riddell@csaanich.ca>; Gordon Newton
<Gordon.Newton@csaanich.ca>; Niall Paltiel <Niall.Paltiel@csaanich.ca>; Municipal Hall
<Municipal.Hall@csaanich.ca>
Subject: OCP Amendment for 1934-1966 Hovey Road

 

Dear Central Saanich Municipal Council,
I am reaching out to express my strong opposition to the OCP Amendment for 1934-1966
Hovey Road.  Two years ago, we relocated to British Columbia and chose the Saanichton
region, specifically our current residence on Hovey Road, after conducting thorough research
on the area, with a particular focus on prospective development plans. We were cognizant of
the Official Community Plan, and its framework provided us with considerable reassurance
that this locale would not become overly populated. It is with profound dismay that we now
observe the recent proposals regarding amendments to the OCP for this site. Such an
amendment would have a substantial effect on the area, especially regarding local wildlife. I
wish to strongly express our disapproval and respectfully urge the Central Saanich Municipal
Council to reject the OCP Amendment for the properties located at 1934-1966 Hovey Road
and abide by the OCP in future development matters. 
Kind regards,
Lolo
 
 
Ms. Lolo Eckert, BSc., CVT, CVPM, CVPA, MBA
Chief Executive Officer
PATIENT TRANSPORT SERVICES
Cell:           
Fax:  general plus accounting/billing      1.877.373.8619
Fax:  transport requests only                   1.844.269.8365
Dispatch:  204.795.2222 select option “0”
www.patienttransport.ca

 
 

“The information contained in this transmission may contain privileged and confidential information of the
District of Central Saanich. It is intended for review only by the person(s) named above. Dissemination,



distribution or duplication of this communication is strictly prohibited by all recipients unless expressly
authorized otherwise. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email and
destroy all copies of the original message. Thank you.” 



From: Ivo Van der Kamp
To:
Cc: Mayor Ryan Windsor; Chris Graham; Zeb King; Bob Thompson; Sarah Riddell; Gordon Newton; Niall Paltiel;

Planning; Jarret Matanowitsch
Subject: Re: Council report January 27. 1934 Hovey Rd. revised proposal.
Date: Monday, January 27, 2025 3:14:29 PM
Attachments: Outlook-1dcdhfce

Outlook-zj2b1slt.png
Outlook-qnylbfbt.png
Outlook-qnkaejyr.png
Outlook-vmmogjai.png
Outlook-w45qc05z.png
Outlook-r44npbqo.png

Hi Sharon,

Thank you for your email and I have been asked to reply as I'm the manager of this
application.

The reference to the Saanich Peninsula Hospital and Healthcare Foundation was
included at the request of Council. To be clear, the Foundation is not part of this
proposal, nor to my knowledge, have they indicated support for the project. As there is a
shortage of housing in general and for health care workers specifically, Council is aiming
to have housing being offered to hospital staff so that some of the shortage may be
addressed. The covenant would require the developer to show that they would have
reached out to the Foundation first, before offering the units to the wider public.

The right of first refusal is a legal term meaning that one party is offered the right to
accept, or have access to, something (in this case a housing unit) before other parties
are invited, such as the broader public. The term pre-leasing is meant to indicate that,
once the units can be occupied, for one whole month prior to anybody from the wider
public securing a lease with the property owner, the units be offered to the Saanich
Peninsula Hospital workforce. This is to provide somebody from the workforce early
access to a unit and ensures the owner still has a reasonable time after the units may be
occupied to rent out all other available units. 

The 'designed' is in reference to the units not being large single-family dwellings or only
studios or other single-sized units in a building. With the variety in unit size, the buildings
offers a wide range of housing options and therefore, can be considered suitable for
workers in various stages of life/career, e.g. studio for a single person up to 3-bedroom
for a family. It is not in reference to the architectural features of the building. 

Hope the above helps but please do not hesitate to reach out if you have any further
questions.



Some people who received this message don't often get email from  Learn why this is important

Kind regards,
Ivo

Ivo van der Kamp (he/him)
A/Manager of Development Services
District of Central Saanich
C: 236.638.3520 | CentralSaanich.ca

    
 
We gratefully acknowledge that the ancestral lands on which we work are within the
traditional territories of the W ̱SÁNEĆ peoples: W ̱JOȽEȽP (Tsartlip), BOḰEĆEN
(Pauquachin), SȾÁUTW ̱ (Tsawout), W̱SIḴEM (Tseycum) and MÁLEXEȽ (Malahat) Nations.
 

 
From: Sharon Glynn 
Sent: Monday, January 27, 2025 1:07 PM
To: Planning <Planning@csaanich.ca>; Jarret Matanowitsch <Jarret.Matanowitsch@csaanich.ca>
Cc: Mayor Ryan Windsor <Ryan.Windsor@csaanich.ca>; Chris Graham
<Chris.Graham@csaanich.ca>; Zeb King <Zeb.King@csaanich.ca>; Bob Thompson
<Bob.Thompson@csaanich.ca>; Sarah Riddell <sarah.riddell@csaanich.ca>; Gordon Newton
<Gordon.Newton@csaanich.ca>; Niall Paltiel <Niall.Paltiel@csaanich.ca>
Subject: Re: Council report January 27. 1934 Hovey Rd. revised proposal.

 

 Mr. Matanovitsch,
 
Further to my previous email, I am aware that these are questions that cannot be
answered at the meeting tonight, as they relate to a proposal going to public hearing.
 
Sincerely,
Sharon Glynn
 

Sharon Glynn



On Jan 27, 2025, at 12:52, Sharon Glynn 
wrote:

Jarret Matanowitsch
Director of Planning and Building Services
 
Dear Mr. Matanowitsch,
 
I have several questions regarding the council report for this evening’s
meeting, relating to 1934 Hovey Rd.  
 
Question 1.  Healthcare workers housing.
 
Under Recommendations 5 it states:
That prior to consideration of adoption, a covenant be registered to secure:
a. That in collaboration with the Saanich Peninsula Hospital and Healthcare
Foundation, the market rental units are offered to hospital staff before being
offered to the wider public
 
e.  Right of first refusal for one month pre-leasing to the Saanich Peninsula
Hospital workforce for units in the west building.
 
Why is the Saanich Peninsula Hospital and Healthcare Foundation included
under the recommendations?  In the Saanich News article shown below, it is
clear that the foundation has no agreement or partnership with this
development.
 
This is a quote from the article:
 
Editor's Note: This article originally stated the housing project was planned in
collaboration with the Saanich Peninsula Hospital & Healthcare Foundation. The
foundation agreed to share information about available housing in Central
Saanich, but was not consulted with or partnered on this project. The foundation
has no agreement of support, formal or informal, with Aryze Developments.

Also, in early January, I spoke with Deborah Rogers, Director of Communications
for the Hospital Foundation.  She once again confirmed they are not involved with
this development.









From: Planning
To: Planning
Subject: FW: Hovey Road Development
Date: Friday, January 31, 2025 1:13:59 PM

 
-----Original Message-----
From: Janet Warren  
Sent: Friday, January 31, 2025 10:37 AM
To: Municipal Hall <Municipal.Hall@csaanich.ca>
Subject: Hovey Road Development
 
[You don't often get email from  Learn why this is important at
https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification ]
 
To Council,
 
I agree with the housing proposal for Hovey Road.  Housing is desperately needed and the developer
has made alterations and has lowered the height.  The Legion proposal is a long time coming.  It
would provide much needed homes for senior Veterans.
OCP’s  no longer hold weight since implementation of the new housing rules.   I recently moved from
Gordon Head where the OCP allowed for 6 stories along Mckenzie, Shelbourne and Gordon Head.  
This past year buildings have been approved for 18 stories that will back onto residential single
family homes.  The 18 storey buildings will replace the Nelly McClung library, the Uvic owned Racket
Club site and on existing CRD housing town houses along McKenzie and Gordon Head.
 
These 4 stories are not very heigh compared to what’s going on and needed in the rest of the
municipalities.  They should be approved.  Homeowners have already agreed to sell their homes to
make it possible.  I think if it’s postponed it could eventually end up 10 or more stories like every
where else.
 
Sincerely,
 
J. Warren
1287 Verdier
 
 
“The information contained in this transmission may contain privileged and confidential information
of the District of Central Saanich. It is intended for review only by the person(s) named above.
Dissemination, distribution or duplication of this communication is strictly prohibited by all
recipients unless expressly authorized otherwise. If you are not the intended recipient, please
contact the sender by reply email and destroy all copies of the original message. Thank you.”
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Nareka Jacques

From: Gord Clarke 
Sent: Thursday, February 6, 2025 1:32 PM
To: Municipal Hall
Subject: Article in Peninsula Review

Mayor Windsor and Council 

  

We have just finished reading the back page of the February 6th, 2025 issue of the Peninsula Review. 

We were shocked to read the information presented by Aryze for the development proposed for 1934-66 and 7511 
East Saanich Road. 

 

Aryze openly states that this development adheres to the Official Community Plan. This is entirely incorrect. The 
development does not adhere to the OCP adopted in 2023. 

They go on to state that Central Saanich is in need of housing.  

I would like to point out that Central Saanich has two projects either underway or just finished that provide a sizeable 
contribution to the  current Provincial Housing mandate for the district. 

   

  2515 Hackett Crescent (The Bella Vista) that provides 235 units, Studios, 1- Bedroom, 2-Bedroom and 3-
Bedroom units. The rent for a studio is currently from $1875 a month and currently starts at  $3211 for a 3-
Bedroom. 

 

  7701 East Saanich Road, a development currently underway that will afford 61 units of which rents are to 
be determined. 

 

Aryze states that the partnership with Legion Manor Victoria will provide 57 affordable studio and 1-Bedroom units 
dedicated to seniors and veterans. This east building will be owned and operated by Legion Manor Victoria. 

The Legion Manor Victoria, located on East Saanich Road, occupies only 30% of the land at this address. Central 
Saanich has long proposed densification.  Legion Manor Victoria is in partnership with Aryze and will own and 
manage the proposed east building. Why is the 57 unit building therefore not being constructed on the property 
Legion Manor Victoria owns on East Saanich Road? 

We also take offence to this letter from Aryze listing a number of supporters. Many of these supporters are from the 
trades that will directly benefit from this build or any other build.  

I think that you as Mayor and Council are well aware of the public push back for amending the OCP and allowing 
this project. 



2

If the OCP is amended for this project it could have a very detrimental impact to other residential areas involving 
future development. 

 

  

Gord & Marla Clarke 

8000 Polo Park Crescent 

Saanichton, B.C. 

V8M 2J2 

 

“The information contained in this transmission may contain privileged and confidential information of the District of 
Central Saanich. It is intended for review only by the person(s) named above. Dissemination, distribution or duplication of 
this communication is strictly prohibited by all recipients unless expressly authorized otherwise. If you are not the 
intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email and destroy all copies of the original message. Thank you.”  



From: Planning
To: Planning
Subject: FW: 1934 Hovey Rd
Date: Monday, February 10, 2025 1:35:23 PM

 

From: Cher Beattie  
Sent: Monday, February 10, 2025 10:56 AM
To: Municipal Hall <Municipal.Hall@csaanich.ca>
Subject: 1934 Hovey Rd

 
Please do NOT change our OCP to allow this development. We do not need more
expensive rentals that no one can afford. Facebook marketplace and Craigslist have
literally thousands of available rental listings. It’s not a shortage of rental units, it is a
case of rent being too high!! We cannot trade off a minuscule addition to affordability in
exchange for a huge addition of unaffordable rental units that become cash cows for
investors and strains our infrastructure. 
Marigold Lands project is morphing into a very high density grouping of rental buildings
that was never envisioned for this property. The two new building are not even full, and
yet there are even more in the development stage. There has been zero progress at 1932
Mt Newton Cross Rd in 2+ years. We need a better plan for Central Saanich not just more
of the same that helps nobody but developers and investors.  
Cher Beattie
 

“The information contained in this transmission may contain privileged and confidential information of the
District of Central Saanich. It is intended for review only by the person(s) named above. Dissemination,
distribution or duplication of this communication is strictly prohibited by all recipients unless expressly
authorized otherwise. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email and
destroy all copies of the original message. Thank you.” 











You don't often get email from  Learn why this is important

From: Planning
To: Planning
Subject: FW: 1934-1966 Hovey Road
Date: Monday, February 10, 2025 10:34:20 AM

 

From: Gwen Curry  
Sent: Saturday, February 8, 2025 12:03 PM
To: Mayor Ryan Windsor <Ryan.Windsor@csaanich.ca>; Chris Graham
<Chris.Graham@csaanich.ca>; Zeb King <Zeb.King@csaanich.ca>; Bob Thompson
<Bob.Thompson@csaanich.ca>; Sarah Riddell <sarah.riddell@csaanich.ca>; Gordon Newton
<Gordon.Newton@csaanich.ca>; Niall Paltiel <Niall.Paltiel@csaanich.ca>; Municipal Hall
<Municipal.Hall@csaanich.ca>
Subject: 1934-1966 Hovey Road

 

Central Saanich Mayor and Council,
 
I am writing regarding a proposed amendment to our Official Community Plan which
includes a 
development for 1934-1966 Hovey Road.
 
This project was (barely) denied by council a few months ago even though it violates the
OCP and it appears to be on the table again.
The developers are well aware of the OCP, but seem to believe that Council will cave in.
Hopefully, this is not the case. The OCP is a contract between the citizens
of Central Saanich and the elected citizens (Mayor and Council) who uphold its
regulations. The municipality has had unprecedented interference by provincial offices
lately, which has resulted
in much infilling and the quiet ratification of a six storey apartment block off Verdier
which has inadequate parking and rental units that make a mockery of
low income rentals. But, as outlined by Central Saanich Citizen Voices, we have more
than completed the number of new residences demanded by the Provincial
Government.
There is no urgency therefore to create more density, to create an apartment -block
landscape or to eliminate neighbourhood housing. In fact, there is an urgency to strictly
adhere to the
OCP as it is currently set out.
 
It is extremely disappointing that three council members voted in favour of this project in
its initial iteration even though it was in violation of the OCP. Ardze Developments has a



poor track
record for carrying out its obligations and is grasping at straws when it states that the
building will magically house health workers and that they will establish transit to and
from
Saanich Peninsula Hospital: a true act of desperation on their part.
 
The pace of development in Central Saanich is already very healthy from a development
perspective and doesn't need Council to ratify inappropriate projects that are not in
keeping
with our OCP.
 
Thank you for reading this letter.
 
Sincerely,
 
Gwen Curry
 
6807 Jedora Drive
Brentwood Bay
 
 
 

“The information contained in this transmission may contain privileged and confidential information of the
District of Central Saanich. It is intended for review only by the person(s) named above. Dissemination,
distribution or duplication of this communication is strictly prohibited by all recipients unless expressly
authorized otherwise. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email and
destroy all copies of the original message. Thank you.” 



From: Planning
To: Planning
Subject: FW: Hovey Road Development
Date: Monday, February 10, 2025 10:35:20 AM

Begin forwarded message:

From: Llweyn Friars 
Date: February 7, 2025 at 11:56:23 AM PST
To: Mayor Ryan Windsor <Ryan.Windsor@csaanich.ca>
Cc: Zeb King <Zeb.King@csaanich.ca>, Gordon Newton
<Gordon.Newton@csaanich.ca>, Niall Paltiel <Niall.Paltiel@csaanich.ca>,
Sarah Riddell <sarah.riddell@csaanich.ca>, Bob Thompson
<Bob.Thompson@csaanich.ca>, Chris Graham
<Chris.Graham@csaanich.ca>
Subject: Hovey Road Development

Some people who received this message don't often get email from  Learn why
this is important

This letter is being sent for the Council Meeting on Monday, 10 Feb 2025,
which I hope the proceeding do not continue to be delayed.
 
Dear Mayor and Council,

Ever since my grandparents move here in 1947, and with my father coming
out every year to help look after their affairs, I have learned about the area
my whole life. In fact, when I moved out here in 1974, my first job was with
the Tourism Information for Saanich Peninsula. I have seen this municipality
grow from strawberry fields and pasture that turned into housing. This
municipality has grown so much, starting over 100 years ago, and continues
to grow. Where do we put them? Though, as a side note, I have noticed that
most living in Central Saanich do not work and spend in Central Saanich,
especially those that live on the fringe surrounding a business core. But, that
is why the municipality developed the OCP so that the ALR is protected from
Residential use and the ALR has 6 levels of use for agricultural purposes. The
OCP is a guideline, that I have seen amendments made 2-3 months after
being published, for various developments! With people wanting to come for
the “quiet” rural life, the price of land and cost of living in Central Saanich is
so high that only the upper income and upper middle income (according to
Canadian survey of $220,000+ household income) can afford to life here.



That leaves out most of the workforce that the community needs to serve our
businesses and medical facilities. I believe that is one of the reasons that
there has been problems at the Prosser complex, lack of staff. Lack of staff is
also one of the reasons that the hospital has been having early closer and
one of the reasons for lack of staff is affordable accommodations that Aryze
is trying to provide, with the blessing of the Tsawout First Nations. At the
same time, seniors looking for independent and assisted living are having to
wait 3-7 years, if not more, unless the medical prioritize them on the wait-
list, and this is not just Legion Manor. We need to start building up on the
available land that is present and becomes present to keep our community
vibrant. The cost of construction and land demands higher density to keep
our accommodations affordable, which, at present, is not for anything less,
thanks to the rising cost from the pandemic. It is also why we are having a
growing population, over more than 35 years, of homeless, some are working
homeless, in our area. Just take a look in areas like the woods of Centennial
Park, Heritage Acres, parking lots, etc. Most of this building should have
been started earlier, where the infrastructure supports it. In fact, according
to Central Saanich chart in January’s agenda, the amount of rentals, both
built and planning to be built, does not keep up with the population growth.
Even in the news, it stated that research says that the number of rental
properties in both Lower Mainland and South Vancouver Island should be
almost double of the government targets for all municipalities and cities! In
other words, even though Central Saanich is ahead of its targets, it is still not
enough. Projects in Brentwood Bay, Keating or even Marigold does not help
Saanichton or the hospital, especially when we have extreme bad weather,
like Blizzard of ’96, where the only workers available are within walking
distance of the business core. Thus, we need more affordable housing within
the Urban core, thus we need taller buildings to help keep the cost down and
we need it NOW,

Council has already approved a Plan for Seniors last year, and most seniors
do not want to live in a busy business core. They want to live in an area like
Legion Manor, with their services, and the senior population is growing. It
thus makes sense for Saanichton to have a senior building, next to the
current location to accommodate the growing need, and maybe a chance to
upgrade the current buildings as the non-profit organization is able. Maybe,
those who are against the proposed building on Hovey would like to make a
HUGE donation, so they can accommodate those that are against wishes.

Aryze, along with Legion Manor, was kind enough to try to let the community



know what their new proposal is, that was trying to accommodate the
community concerns. Unfortunately, the meeting started with the same
naysayer vocal group, stating a lot of the same inaccurate, misleading
information of the orphaned property at the end of Hovey. They were upset
when it was pointed out about the other ALR properties that are at the end of
Hovey Rd. They, then, made a personal attack on myself and family (not the
first on myself or other sellers), stating another inaccurate, false statement
that I shouldn’t care as I got my property for FREE! There was even attacks on
Aryze, which they would not allow the owner to respond when he attempted
to answer what his staff was unable to. It would have been pointless for him
to continue, as that group were not willing to listen and tend to twist what
was said. This is the type of inaccurate, misleading information that is
presented to the public. Even the fact that one of the Directors of Legion
Manor was part of the planning of the OCP was dismissed. The rest of those
attending were more open-minded and appreciated what was presented.
The main concerns that they did have were more directed to Council’s
responsibilities, like the angle of Hovey Road on the west side of East
Saanich (even the buses have difficulties in turning when it’s bad weather or
vehicles parked on boulevard, close to corner), night lighting along East
Saanich from Cultra south (making it unsafe for seniors and other
pedestrians) and not enough safe crossings.

In closing, our family wishes to remain in Central Saanich where our deep
roots are (though not as deep as other pioneer families and the First Nation).
Since the OCP has come out, there has been a lot of new information and
opportunities come to light that requires another look and necessary
changes made. The Hovey Development would bring life back into the
community, just like the 7 houses built at the corner of Hovey and East
Saanich, about 30 years ago which some had rental suites to help pay for
housing then, but we need different type that is more suited to the changing
needs of today’s society. No one likes change, our family included, but
change is needed to keep vibrant, or the community dies. So, these
properties are well-suited in location to Legion Manor, transit, Centennial
Park and its sport fields, walking trails, schools and its bus services, as well
as today’s needs, which our family along with the other four families are
willing to make the change. If this is really the wrong location, then what
properties that meet the needs of seniors and affordable housing for our
workforce that can be started within the next 6 months? There are seniors
and veterans wishing to remain in the community and would like to downsize
to a senior community, preferably yesterday, which is why I ask what is the



right location in Saanichton, that has within 6 months starting build-time?
Action is needed now, and our citizens need to be open-minded with
solutions that benefits the whole community.

Llweyn Friars

1934 Hovey Road

Saanichton BC

 
 

“The information contained in this transmission may contain privileged and confidential
information of the District of Central Saanich. It is intended for review only by the person(s)
named above. Dissemination, distribution or duplication of this communication is strictly
prohibited by all recipients unless expressly authorized otherwise. If you are not the
intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email and destroy all copies of the
original message. Thank you.” 



From: Planning
To: Planning
Subject: FW: Hovey Rd Public Hearing
Date: Monday, February 10, 2025 1:36:32 PM

-----Original Message-----
From: Springfield Harrison 
Sent: Friday, February 7, 2025 11:56 AM
To: Municipal Hall <Municipal.Hall@csaanich.ca>
Cc: Mayor Ryan Windsor <Ryan.Windsor@csaanich.ca>; Chris Graham <Chris.Graham@csaanich.ca>; Zeb King 
<Zeb.King@csaanich.ca>; Gordon Newton <Gordon.Newton@csaanich.ca>; Niall Paltiel
<Niall.Paltiel@csaanich.ca>; Sarah Riddell <sarah.riddell@csaanich.ca>; Bob Thompson
<Bob.Thompson@csaanich.ca>
Subject: Hovey Rd Public Hearing

Dear Mayor and Council,

I'm deeply concerned about the proposal by Aryze Development and the Legion Manor to dramatically alter the 
neighborhood on Hovey Road.  As has been pointed out in many letters and media reports, the project does not 
comply with the letter or the intent of the OCP.

Furthermore, it is highly disruptive to that neighborhood and the residents while there are other more appropriate 
sites closer to Saanichton Village for new housing, including on the Legion Manor's own land.

We have lived in North Saanich since 2002 and lived in Central Saanich for 20 years prior to that.  We have always 
been concerned with good governance for all of the CRD.

The recent full-page letter in several newspapers from the Legion Manor and Aryze also raises red flags.  While 
providing several paragraphs touting the presumed benefits of the project and making the usual heart-string appeals, 
it glosses over the intended contravention of the OCP provisions.  In fact, "… the project's thoughtful design, which 
reflects community feedback and adheres to the Official Community Plan (OCP)." is simply wrong.

During the meeting that they hosted on January 15, public sentiment grew progressively more negative.  If public 
sentiment towards this project was positive, then why the need for an expensive full-page promotional piece, 
ostensibly supported by over 70 mostly commercial interests?



However, I feel that the low point of the letter is the threat that this and other projects "will be built elsewhere" if
"Central Saanich cannot offer a clear path forward…"  This aggressive stance plus the comments about monitoring
the behavior of municipalities and moaning about their entirely speculative investments of over $1 million, again
signals the sense of entitlement fostered by their provincial lobbying group, the Urban Development Institute.

Despite the high toned language ("… our shared mission to support vulnerable populations..."), this really is just a
commercial opportunity that could "be built elsewhere."  Perhaps it should be.
That might open the way for a more community friendly proposal, in a better location that might offer more than
only 13 affordable units.

Perhaps a careful re-reading of the recently revised OCP before investing their funds might improve their return on
investment and spare them the extra cost of public meetings and full-page ads. Not to mention sparing the residents,
especially those neighboring the project, considerable anguish and expense.  Aryze chose the location, not those
living on Hovey Road.

There is only one group entitled to the attention and support of the Council and that is the residents.

Especially in these times, a bullying approach is inexcusable and should make it very easy for Mayor Windsor and
the Councillors to reject this application without the need for the expense and time for a public hearing.  I think that
the public sentiment regarding this proposal is already quite clear.

After all, you are employed by the residents of the municipality, not the development community, and are obliged to
respect the wishes of those residents and the intent of the OCP.

--
--------
Sincerely, Springfield Harrison, North Saanich   

“The information contained in this transmission may contain privileged and confidential information of the District
of Central Saanich. It is intended for review only by the person(s) named above. Dissemination, distribution or
duplication of this communication is strictly prohibited by all recipients unless expressly authorized otherwise. If
you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email and destroy all copies of the original
message. Thank you.”
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6th Floor, 1405 Douglas Street 
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November 6, 2024             Ref. 368676 

 

 

Mayor Ryan Windsor 

The District of Central Saanich 

1903 Mount Newton Cross Road 

Saanichton BC V8M 2A9 

 

via email: ryan.windsor@csaanich.ca 

  

Dear Mayor Windsor, 

 

Re: Proposed affordable housing development - 1934 Hovey Road 

 

As British Columbia’s Seniors Advocate, I am responsible for analyzing and monitoring 

systemic issues important to the welfare of seniors in B.C. and advocating to protect their 

interests. My office monitors five key areas of importance to seniors: health care, housing, 

income supports, community supports and transportation. The ongoing challenges related to the 

availability and affordability of seniors’ housing are issues my office monitors closely. We 

regularly hear from seniors and their loved one about their challenges finding accessible, 

affordable housing and asking for help to avoid homelessness when their circumstances change.    

 

I am encouraged to hear council will further consider the proposed development at 1934 Hovey 

Road. It is an excellent example of purpose-built affordable housing to help local seniors to age 

in place and supports our health care system by providing much needed housing for medical 

professionals. As you are likely aware, the vacancy rate for one-bedroom apartments in B.C. has 

dropped dramatically in recent years and was 1.1% in 2022. Meanwhile, applications for seniors 

subsidized housing increased 20% between 2022 and 2023, with 11,459 people on the waitlist in 

B.C. Supporting low-income seniors and health care workers to live well in their chosen 

community in a development such as the one proposed would be a significant step to bolstering a 

healthy, diverse and prosperous community as outlined in your Official Community Plan. The 

development would also promote housing diversity for residents of all incomes, ages and 

abilities.  

 

As you engage further with your community to determine what role a project like this may play 

in the future, my hope is that you continue to fully consider these types of developments. They 

will play a key role in supporting seniors to age within their communities and provide critical 

housing to enable workers to live near where they are employed. Access to affordable housing is 

a high priority for older people in B.C., and an issue my office is continually monitoring as 

seniors throughout the province have identified housing insecurity as a major concern. 

 

mailto:ryan.windsor@csaanich.ca
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I welcome a conversation about your municipality’s efforts to support affordable housing for 

seniors in your area at your earliest convenience. Please contact my coordinator Susan Lewis at 

susan.lewis@gov.bc.ca to arrange a meeting. 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Dan Levitt 

BC Seniors Advocate 

 

mailto:susan.lewis@gov.bc.ca
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Nareka Jacques

From: Brian Smith 
Sent: Monday, February 10, 2025 11:16 AM
To: Municipal Hall
Cc: Mayor Ryan Windsor; Bob Thompson; Zeb King; Sarah Riddell; Gordon Newton; Niall 

Paltiel; Chris Graham; Jarret Matanowitsch; Ivo Van der Kamp; Emilie Gorman; Christine 
Culham

Subject: Aryze latest attack on Central Saanich and variances

To Mayor, Council and Staff of Central Saanich 
 
Brian and I are writing to you once again about Aryze. 
This has become a nightmare and getting worse by the week! 
 
Big Business Aryze is exposing who they truly are, again. 
 
The excessive words and  written in the latest whole page article is a clear attack on 
Central Saanich and our neighbourhood.  

 
 

  
Imagine the cost of that page they put in? How can a group of citizens without a corporate budget or 
staff afford an add of this scale? 
 
We now know the media is controlled. A few Op-eds have been written to the TC by our group and 
have not been published.  
 
The difficulty in being heard is extremely frustrating and unfair making this a very unlevel playing field 
by regular citizens who are fighting for the GOOD OF ALL.  
 
This is heavy lobbying with resources unavailable to us the citizens of Central Saanich actually 
affected. 
 
This clearly sets aside the heart string, humanitarian aspects of this project and is really 
showing  what it is, a commercial plan with a threat! 
 

 
We find it incomprehensible for a developer to not only expect a change of our OCP for his spot 
rezoning plan but already asking for 8 variances off the bat!  
 
This project has become a nightmare.  
Still too big, still too high for the location regardless of who it is for. 
 
This game should have been over a long time ago. 
 
Holding the line for our community. 
 
Josée and Brian Smith 



2

1974 Hovey Rd 
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You don't often get email from  Learn why this is important

From: Planning
To: Planning
Subject: FW: Agenda Item 12.2.2 1934 Hovey Rd - Revised Proposal (January)
Date: Monday, February 10, 2025 10:34:45 AM

 

From: Ken Steffenson  
Sent: Saturday, February 8, 2025 10:38 AM
To: Municipal Hall <Municipal.Hall@csaanich.ca>
Cc:
Subject: Agenda Item 12.2.2 1934 Hovey Rd - Revised Proposal (January)

 

Regarding Agenda Item 12.2.2 1934 Hovey Rd – Revised Proposal (January)
 
Dear Council Members,
 
I am writing to express my hope that council members will vote against the recommendations
stated in the agenda because the development proposal does not conform to the current
OCP.
 
While I appreciate there is need for housing the district, it is apparent that the Legion Manor
has failed to take heed of the advice of council a few years ago when they proposed a
development on Kersey Road behind the local Fire Hall. At that time, the Legion was advised to
look to develop according to the currently allowed land use and make every effort to gain
support from the residents in the neighbourhood.
 
Instead, again the Legion Manor has chosen land that would require rezoning and change to
the OCP and partnered with a developer that, in my opinion, has done it’s most to generate a
TOXIC division in the community through advertisements in news media and letters of support
from organizations and businesses that are not Central Saanich based.
 
While I am certain that the Legion Manors intentions are altruistic, in cases such as this, I think
that we all need to look deeper at the businesses and organization directly involved in the
project and their supports. This includes ensuring that we reduce the future need of low cost
housing by asking:
 

Do they pay all employees at least the living wage for the Victoria area? (Currently,
$26.78 per hour.)
Do they ensure that they have adequate pension plans for there employees to ensure
that when retired that the former staff will have the means to live in housing of their
choice?
Do they work to ensure that affordable childcare is available for their staff?

 



Lastly, I do hope that you share my puzzlement for why The Legion Manor did not attempt to
buy and build on 7865 E Saanich Rd where there is currently a proposed development
application. In this case, I would have expected community support as the location is not
convenient walking distance of a variety of stores and services.
 
With sincere respect,
Ken Steffenson
1628 McHattie Rd
Brentwood Bay, BC
V8M 1X1
 
 

“The information contained in this transmission may contain privileged and confidential information of the
District of Central Saanich. It is intended for review only by the person(s) named above. Dissemination,
distribution or duplication of this communication is strictly prohibited by all recipients unless expressly
authorized otherwise. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email and
destroy all copies of the original message. Thank you.” 



From: Planning
To: Planning
Subject: FW: In support of proposed housing development at 1934-66Hovey Road and 7551 East Saanich Road
Date: Monday, February 10, 2025 10:35:58 AM

 

On Feb 7, 2025, at 1:35 PM, :

Some people who received this message don't often get email from Learn why this is
important

Dear Mayor Windsor and Council Members. I am writing this letter in support of
the proposed housing development at 1934-66 Hovey Road and 7551 East
Saanich Road. In 2015, the cost of a detached single family home in central
Saanich was $707,000.00. Currently the average cost is $1,441.000.000.
Unattainably for a family. The cost of a condominium in 2015 in central Saanich
was $300,000.00, currently $560.00, a townhouse in 2015 in central saanich was
$457,000.000, currently $847,000.000. In 2015 the average rent in central
saanich was $957.00. Currently, $2,388.00. Over the past 10 years, home
ownership has risen 100 percent and rent has risen over 100%. Veterans, seniors
on fixed incomes have not had such increases, either have essential workers. We
are in a housing crisis! I have senior friends who live in central saanich who are on
fixed incomes. Every month, their rent alone is over 50% of their income, leaving
the rest to cover, food, utilities, medications etc. Each month I accompany my
friends, to available rental units in hope that they can secure a home that is less
than what they are paying. Each month we leave disheartened. With the rising
costs of basic needs, rent, food, and other staples, it is becoming more and more
difficult for them to meet these basic costs. I am a daughter of two veterans, who
went to war, without a consideration of their well being or safety, only to hope
for a better world in return for their sacrifice. Now, it is our responsibility make
sure that we secure safe, affordable housing for these populations. You, Mayor
Windsor and council members have the power to do the right thing and approve
the proposed housing development at 1934-66 Hovey Road and 7551 East
Saanich Road as presented by Legion Manor Victoria in partnership with Aryze.
Regards
Rebecca Tiede.
 

“The information contained in this transmission may contain privileged and confidential
information of the District of Central Saanich. It is intended for review only by the person(s)
named above. Dissemination, distribution or duplication of this communication is strictly
prohibited by all recipients unless expressly authorized otherwise. If you are not the
intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email and destroy all copies of the
original message. Thank you.” 





for.
  2. Aryze was claiming that the development will contain market rental units
with housing for health care workers but Saanich Peninsula Hospital and
Healthcare Foundation has stated it has no agreement of support, formal or
informal with Aryze Developments.
   3.  I have read of some controversy in Victoria related to another project
that 
Aryze built which was meant to have low cost housing but did not do so in the
end.
  4. Early on Aryze sent to my door a charming young man to try and persuade
me of the benefits of this project.  That immediately made me suspicious as
why would they need to do so if the project was genuinely in the best
interests of the community.  
 I wish to urge you to cancel this proposal from Aryze, and reconsider better
ways of increasing housing while operating within the guidelines of the OCP
and find a Devel
Sincerely,
Linda van der Kamp
7622 Sigmar Place, Saanichton
 

“The information contained in this transmission may contain privileged and confidential
information of the District of Central Saanich. It is intended for review only by the person(s)
named above. Dissemination, distribution or duplication of this communication is strictly
prohibited by all recipients unless expressly authorized otherwise. If you are not the
intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email and destroy all copies of the
original message. Thank you.” 



From: Planning
To: Planning
Subject: FW: Development at 1934 Hovey Road
Date: Monday, February 10, 2025 1:35:07 PM

 

From: Denny Warner <dwarner@marywinspear.ca>
Date: Monday, February 10, 2025 at 11:40 AM
To: Mayor Ryan Windsor <Ryan.Windsor@csaanich.ca>, Chris Graham
<Chris.Graham@csaanich.ca>, Zeb King <Zeb.King@csaanich.ca>, Gordon Newton
<Gordon.Newton@csaanich.ca>, Niall Paltiel <Niall.Paltiel@csaanich.ca>, Sarah
Riddell <sarah.riddell@csaanich.ca>, Bob Thompson <Bob.Thompson@csaanich.ca>,
info@centralsaanich.ca <info@centralsaanich.ca>
Cc: Andy Rosequist , Del Elgersma

, Jane Batty , Linda Pendray
, May Mah-Paulson , Patricia

Mamic , Patrick Brown 
Peter Wainwright  Ryan Trelford
Sheilah Fea
Subject: Development at 1934 Hovey Road

Some people who received this message don't often get email from
dwarner@marywinspear.ca. Learn why this is important

Dear Mayor and Council;
 
The Saanich Peninsula Memorial Park Society would like to add our support for
the proposed development at 1934 Hovey Road.
 
Our organization was constituted to commemorate those who gave their lives
in service to Canada in time of war and peacekeeping by managing lands and
facilities and delivering services, programs, and productions for the community,
cultural, athletic and recreational benefit of the residents of the Saanich
Peninsula. Although our focus has largely been on programming and providing
space for community activities, we have not lost sight of our commitment to
veterans and the importance of honouring their sacrifices to our country.
 
There is limited availability of affordable homes on the Saanich Peninsula. The
Legion Manor has filled a need in this community, offering accommodation to



veterans and seniors for decades. It is clear their model of operation works and
there is a long wait list. What is offered at the Legion Manor is community. We
can talk about units or suites, but what they offer, is a home, for people.
 
What we know from our own experience of shepherding the Mary Winspear
Centre through the idea stage to it being a fully functioning building, is that it
required collaboration. Without for-profit partners and funders, our project
would never have been realized. It takes strategic alliances to produce great
results; the South Vancouver Island Housing Society could never achieve this
level of growth without the experience of a partner such as Aryze.
 
If this development is not approved, the likelihood of this scope of resources
being expended to attempt another, is near zero. Aryze has the necessary
expertise and has demonstrated a willingness to accommodate the requests of
stakeholders in an endeavour to address a shortage of housing. We encourage
Council to refer this project to a public hearing.
 
Sincerely,

 

Denny Warner (she/her)

Mary Winspear Centre
Executive Director
Ph: 250-656-0275  ext 223  
Direct line: 778-426-3294
www.marywinspear.ca

We respectfully acknowledge that our operations are carried out within the ancestral, traditional territories of the SET,TINES –
WSÁNEC people.

 

 

“The information contained in this transmission may contain privileged and confidential information of the
District of Central Saanich. It is intended for review only by the person(s) named above. Dissemination,
distribution or duplication of this communication is strictly prohibited by all recipients unless expressly
authorized otherwise. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email and
destroy all copies of the original message. Thank you.” 





number of adults in a house by the number of vehicles parked in
driveways and on the road.  Decreasing vehicle use may be a goal
worth pursuing, but we are not there yet.   The increased traffic will
have a huge impact on East Saanich Rd, and the west portion of
Hovey Rd.

5.    By far the greatest objection is the disregarding of the Official
Community Plan.  This project is NOT in compliance with the OCP. 
The company has been very clever in using other terms that seem to
suggest that it is in compliance, but it is not.  The project would set a
precedent, and serve notice that no property owner in Central
Saanich can count on the OCP being upheld.  Trust will be
destroyed.  In effect, we would all be hostages to the dreams of
developers and the whims of council members.   

 
I strongly urge you to reject this proposal as being noncompliant with the
OCP, and to ask the developer to find another location that is within the
OCP.  
 
Yours truly,
Maureen Watters
2157 Tanlee Crescent
Saanichton
 

 

“The information contained in this transmission may contain privileged and confidential
information of the District of Central Saanich. It is intended for review only by the
person(s) named above. Dissemination, distribution or duplication of this communication
is strictly prohibited by all recipients unless expressly authorized otherwise. If you are
not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email and destroy all
copies of the original message. Thank you.” 



Page 1

1 Barnes John 1917 Lisnoe Ave Photo of petition

2 Barnes Lynda 1917 Lisnoe Ave Photo of petition

3 Baumgartner David 6756 Barbara Drive Photo of petition

4 Bazzana Kevin 7227 Brentview Road  Brentwood Photo of petition

5 Beachman Betty 7200 Seamount Close Saanichton Emailed Request 

6 Beattie Cher 8028 Arthur Drive, Saanichton Photo of petition

7 Bock Lauren 7344 Seabrook Road Photo of petition

8 Bock Ryan 7344 Seabrook Road Photo of petition

9 Bottrell Don 1611 Kersey Road,  Brentwood Emailed Request 

10 Bottrell Shelly 1611 Kersey Road,  Brentwood Emailed Request 

11 Bradley Vivien 7816 Scohon Drive Photo of petition

12 Bristow Sharon 7227 Brentview Road  Brentwood Photo of petition

13 Brown Patricia 2400 Eastgate Place   Photo of petition

14 Brown Rory 2400 Eastgate Place  Photo of petition

15 Canning Kevin 6696 Woodward Dr Brentwood Emailed Request 

16 Collins Stella 7613 Blackthorn Place Saanichton Photo of petition

17 Collins Bruce 7613 Blackthorn Place Saanichton Photo of petition

PETITION 
To Central Saanich Municipal Council



Page 2

18 Costin Michelle 895 Woodsview Place Emailed Request 

19 Craig Tamzyn 7816 Scohon Drive Photo of petition

20 Craig Mike 7816 Scohon Drive Photo of petition

21 Cram Allan 1072 Holly Park Road Photo of petition

22 Cram Janet 1072 Holly Park Road Photo of petition

23 Eden Melissa 7580 Tomlinson Road Photo of petition

24 Exton Trudy 7407 Wallace Drive, Saanichton Photo of petition

25 Finnigan Sheilagh 1108-6880 Wallace Drive Photo of petition

26 Finnigan Eric 1108-6880 Wallace Drive Photo of petition

27 Freidlander Donna 1960 White Road Saanichton Photo of petition

28 Gamey Carol 7794 Trentelmon Place  Saanichton Photo of petition

29 Graham David 1034 Bramfield Place  Brentwood Emailed Request 

30 Graham Bryony 1034 Bramfield Place  Brentwood Emailed Request 

31 Grant Tim 1073 Lucille Drive Brentwood Emailed Request 

32 Green Dan 928 Damelart Way Brentwood Photo of petition

33 Harrison Sylvia 2453 Mt. St. Michael Road Photo of petition

34 Heuman Bill 7220 Seamount Close Saanichton Photo of petition

35 Heuman Sheena 7220 Seamount Close Saanichton Photo of petition

36 Hunt Carla 704-2779 Stautw Road Emailed Request 

37 Kelly Thomas 7407 Wallace Drive, Saanichton Photo of petition

38 Knapik Brenda 7200 Seamount Close Saanichton Emailed Request 

39 Knapik Garry 7200 Seamount Close Saanichton Emailed Request 

40 Kotorynski Wendy 262-7103 W. Saanich Road Photo of petition

41 Kotorynski Walter 7415 Tomlinson Road,  Saanichton Photo of petition

42 Lowe Les 7391 Wallace Drive Photo of petition

43 Lowe Lucy 7391 Wallace Drive Photo of petition

44 Luco Pam 1A-7250 W. Saanich Road Brentwood Photo of petition

45 Martens Marlon 6911 Springside Place  Brentwood Photo of petition

46 Martens Cheryl 6911 Springside Place  Brentwood Photo of petition

47 Martens Kaylie 6911 Springside Place  Brentwood Photo of petition

48 Martens Aiden 6911 Springside Place  Brentwood Photo of petition

49 McClinton Faye 928 Damelart Way Brentwood Photo of petition

50 McCloy Dave 7849 Scohon Drive Saanichton Photo of petition
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51 McCloy Laurel 7849 Scohon Drive Saanichton Photo of petition

52 McFarlane Tim 7325 Tomlinson Road, Saanichton Emailed Request 

53 McFarlane Penny 7325 Tomlinson Road, Saanichton Emailed Request 

54 Miller Lynda 1945 Hovey Road Photo of petition

55 Mooney Jennifer 7856 Scohon Dr Photo of petition

56 Morgan Cheryl 1867 Doney Road  Saanichton Photo of petition

57 Nicolson R.B. 7344 Seabrook Road Photo of petition

58 Nordman Reg 2358 Moore Pl Emailed Request 

59 Pearson Richard 7448 Veyaness Road Photo of petition

60 Pearson Jacki 7448 Veyaness Road Photo of petition

61 Perrett Marie 1961 Hovey Road Photo of petition

62 Perrett Steve 1961 Hovey Road Photo of petition

63 Perry Jill 1073 Lucille Drive Brentwood Emailed Request 

64 Perry Sandra 6599ca Central Saanich Road Emailed Request 

65 Pfeifer Christina 7020 Seabrook Road Saanichton Photo of petition

66 Pfeifer Deborah 7020 Seabrook Road Saanichton Photo of petition

67 Pfeifer Thomas 7020 Seabrook Road Saanichton Photo of petition

68 Robinson Jeena 2980 Island View Road Emailed Request 

69 Saunders Joan 767 Stelly's x Road Brentwood Bay Photo of petition

70 Shaw Michael 7969 See Sea Place, Saanichton Photo of petition

71 Shepherd Thomas 7020 Seabrook Road Saanichton Photo of petition

72 Shippen Connie 7211 Tantalon Place  Brentwood Emailed Request 

73 Sidhu Rob 935 Sluggett Road Brentwood Photo of petition

74 Sidhu Rubeena 935 Sluggett Road Brentwood Photo of petition

75 Sidlick Jeannette 1842 Cultra Ave Photo of petition

76 Smith Brian 1974 Hovey Road Photo of petition

77 Smith Josee 1974 Hovey Road Photo of petition

78 Smith Karin 8262 Alec Road, Saanichton  Emailed Request 

79 Steffenson Ken 1628 McHattie Rd  Brentwood Photo of petition

80 Talbot Grant 7720 Blackglama Place Emailed Request 

81 Talbot Jonah 7720 Blackglama Place Emailed Request 

82 Talbot Cristina 7720 Blackglama Place Emailed Request 

83 Turek Annabelle 7811 Scohon Drive   Saanichton Emailed Request 
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84 van Iersel Arn 8004 Turgoose Terrace, Saanichton Photo of petition

85 Verleun Scott 6505 Central Saanich Road Photo of petition

86 Wear Jennifer 7997 East Saanich Road Photo of petition

87 Wear Bob 7997 East Saanich Road Photo of petition

88 Wilson William 1590 Hovey Road  Saanichton Emailed Request 

89 Wishlow Valerie 2139 Panaview Hts, Saanichton Photo of petition

90 Boswell Frankie 1925 Hovey Road Photo of petition

91 Lafontaine Andy 911 Stellys Cross Rd Emailed Request 

92 Jani Susanna 2007 Tanlee Cres Saanichton Emailed Request 

93 Liot Jeff 2008 Tanlee Cres Saanichton Emailed Request 

94 Moody Lisa 7256 East Saanich Road Emailed Request 

95 Lambert Timothy 7256 East Saanich Road Emailed Request 

96 Fleet Elaine #8-7768 East Saanich Rd Emailed Request 

97 McFarland Anne Louise 12-7768 East Saanich Road Emailed Request 

98 Tardif Marc 12-7768 East Saanich Road Emailed Request 

99 Enberg Sheree 10-7768 East Saanich Road Emailed Request 

100 Hicking Brian 10-7768 East Saanich Road Emailed Request 

101 Bolton Shelley 7839 Scohon Road Photo of petition

102 Bolton Kenneth 7839 Scohon Road Photo of petition

103 Meyer Cindy 8185 West Saanich Road Photo of petition

104 Potts Loree 18-2740 Stautw Road Emailed Request 

105 Hall Michelle 1941 Hovey Road Emailed Request 

106 Hall Scott 1941 Hovey Road Emailed Request 

107 Fox Corrine 7380 Ridgedown Court Emailed Request 

108 Nordstrom Colleen 1951 Hovey Road Emailed Request 

109 King Joseph 79-1339 Stellys Cross Road Emailed Request 

110 Watteyne Michele 7028 Bryrood Court, Brentwood Emailed Request 

111 Ryan Julia 6790 Barbara Drive Emailed Request 

112 Friesen Dr. Ingrid 6393 West Saanich Road Emailed Request 

113 Grof Anne 1924 Mount Newton Cross Road Emailed Request 

114 Davis Kerri 1951 Hovey Road Emailed Request 

115 Davis Terrell 1951 Hovey Road Emailed Request 

116 Davis Jasmine 1951 Hovey Road Emailed Request 
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117 Bayley Chris 1022 Clarke Road  Brentwood Emailed Request 

118 Axon Brenda 2-1215 Stellys Cross Road Emailed Request 

119 Torrico Andre 7678 Wallace Dr Emailed Request 

120 Torrico Simone 7678 Wallace Dr Emailed Request 

121 Beaton Emily 1217 Mount Newton Cross Rd Emailed Request 

122 Waters Maureen 2157 Tanlee Cres, Saanichton Emailed Request 

123 Cooper Sheryl 1017 Pearl Cres, Brentwood Emailed Request 

124 Herie Mark 890 Clarke Road Emailed Request 

125 Herie Beth 890 Clarke Road Emailed Request 

126 Brust Evelyn 6241 Central Saanich Road Emailed Request 

127 Brust Garry 6241 Central Saanich Road Emailed Request 

128 Gray Libby 1052 Damelart Way Emailed Request 

129 Campbell Tom 6787 Wendonna Place, Brentwood Emailed Request 

130 Blankenborg Vince 6950 Wallace Drive, Brentwood Emailed Request 

131 Blankenborg Helen 6950 Wallace Drive, Brentwood Emailed Request 

132 Girard Maurice 6970 Wallace Drive, Brentwood Emailed Request 

133 Girard Mary 6970 Wallace Drive, Brentwood Emailed Request 

134 Ball Christopher 1015 Greig Ave, Brentwood Emailed Request 

135 Ball Pamela 1015 Greig Ave, Brentwood Emailed Request 

136 Burns Kelly 2532 Sloping Pines Rd, Saanichton Emailed Request 

137 Terrell Patricia 7707 Colin Place, Saanichton Emailed Request 

138 O'Shea Carol 2023 White Road, Saanichton Emailed Request 

139 Sowa Damian 2381 Twinview Drive Emailed Request 

140 Eckert Lolo 1424 Hovey Road, Saanichton Emailed Request 

141 Eckert Ethan 1424 Hovey Road, Saanichton Emailed Request 

142 Eckert Alixaendra 1424 Hovey Road, Saanichton Emailed Request 

143 Curry Arlene 1184-11 Clarke Road, Brentwood Emailed Request 

144 Arndt Carole-Anne 7640 East Saanich Road Emailed Request 

145 Harrington Meada 1962 Jeffree Road Emailed Request 

146 Burns William 6506 Rudolph Road Emailed Request 

147 Olsen Andrea 101-1338 Stelly's Cross Road Emailed Request 

148 Manchever Janet 1966 Josephine Road Emailed Request 

149 Curry Gwen 6807 Fedora Driv Emailed Request 
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150 Thomas David 1490 Kersey Road Brentwood Emailed Request 

151 Thomas Cathy 1490 Kersey Road Brentwood Emailed Request 

152 Thomas Steve 2038 Stellys Cross Road Emailed Request 

153 Wrafter Tanya 2038 Stellys Cross Road Emailed Request 

154 Pugh Winona 6950 West Saanich Road Emailed Request 

155 Banting Louise 7856 Scohon Dr Photo of signed petition

156 Geddes H. 7986 Polo Park Cres Photo of signed petition

157 Bartrom Ron 7709D East Saanich Road Photo of signed petition

158 Irvine Season 6403 Sunny Slope Drive Photo of signed petition

159 Ritchie Paul 7455 East Saanich Road Emailed Request 

160 Ritchie Coreen 7455 East Saanich Road Emailed Request 

161 Mercer Richard 2143 Newman Road Emailed Request 

162 Mercer Meredith 2143 Newman Road Emailed Request 

163 Bonner Margaret Be 752 Harding Lane, Brentwood Emailed Request 

164 Glynn David 1942 Genoa Place Saanichton Emailed Request 

165 Farmer Ulana 8088 Rae Leigh Place Emailed Request 

166 Ryder Norm a23 7601 East Saanich Road Emailed Request 

167 Giuseppini Lesley 2224 Cooperidge Road Emailed Request 

168 van der Kamp Linda 7622 Sigmar Place Emailed Request 

169 van der Kamp Garth 7622 Sigmar Place Emailed Request 

170 Rozendal Brenda 7679 Colin Place Emailed Request 

171 Vagle Svein 2543 Mt. St. Michael Road Emailed Request 

172 Johansson Mark 10- 6766 Central Saanich Road Emailed Request 

173 Knowles John 1156 Sluggett Road Emailed Request 

174 Dagmar McCord Tamarin Place Emailed Request 

175 Scoones Ben 7421 Veyaness Road Emailed Request 

176 Shnitka Daniel 1830 Prosser Road Emailed Request 

177 Altona Christa 7692 Wallace Drive Hardcopy petition

178 Apps Brenda 1025 Parkway Drive Hardcopy petition

179 Hornel Gary 1006 Sluggett Hardcopy petition

180 Hume Cyril 1886 Cultra Ave Hardcopy petition

181 Conley Debbie 7645 Sigmes Place ? Hardcopy petition

182 Westra Neil 1897 Cultra Ave Hardcopy petition
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183 Sluggett Jan 7701 Grieve Cres, Saanichton Hardcopy petition

184 Ironmonger Wayne 7688 Grieve Cres Hardcopy petition

185 Rumbsy John 7694 Grieve Cres Hardcopy petition

186 Marin Molly 7742 Bruce Gordon Place, Saanichton Hardcopy petition

187 Van Helvoirt Trent 6893 Hagan Road Brentwood Hardcopy petition

188 Farkas Nick 6476 Hilltop Road Hardcopy petition

189 Strasdas Jill 1650 Verling Ave Saanichton Hardcopy petition

190 Strasdas Frank 1650 Verling Ave Saanichton Hardcopy petition

191 Salter Stephen 1626 Verling Ave Saanichton Hardcopy petition

192 Oliveira Fernanda 1626 Verling Ave Saanichton Hardcopy petition

193 Shaw Lesley 1592 Verling Ave Saanichton Hardcopy petition

194 Saunders James 1537 Verling Ave Saanichton Hardcopy petition

195 Hughes Virginia 1542 Verling Ave Saanichton Hardcopy petition

196 Bissenden Leigh 1629 Verling Ave Saanichton Hardcopy petition

197 Cullen Vince 6502 Hilltop Road Hardcopy petition

198 Moore Jahnava 7612 East Saanich Road Hardcopy petition

199 Hannah Mary 7725 Grieve Cres Hardcopy petition

200 Yeomans Rick 1236 Verdier Ave Hardcopy petition

201 Morgan Lori 6502 Hilltop Road Hardcopy petition

202 Farkas Selina 6476 Hilltop Road Hardcopy petition

203 Lawson Noriko 7834 Scohon Drive Hardcopy petition

204 Lawson David 7834 Scohon Drive Hardcopy petition

205 Smith Larry 1520 Hovey Road Hardcopy petition

206 McCord Dagmar 7040 Tamarin Place, Brentwood Hardcopy petition

207 Allsopp Catriona 6793 Central Saanich Road Hardcopy petition

208 Kwiatxowksi? Tom 7996 Polo Park Cres Hardcopy petition

209 Davies Ashley 422-6890 Wallace Drive, Brentwood Hardcopy petition

210 Morgan Paul 6547 Torin Road Hardcopy petition

211 Mellett Rebecca 7020 Wallace Drive Hardcopy petition

212 MacHattie John 106-2539 Mnt Newton X Road Hardcopy petition

213 Voicescu Sonia 7255 Early Place, Brentwood Hardcopy petition

214 Davies Marian 422-6880 Wallace Drive Hardcopy petition

215 Sakiyama Cathy 1861 Seaboard Cres, Saanichton Hardcopy petition
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216 Sakiyama Steve 1861 Seaboard Cres, Saanichton Hardcopy petition

217 Trottier Margaret 7958 Galbraith Cres Hardcopy petition

218 Shaw John 17-2740 Stautw Road Hardcopy petition

219 Glynn Sharon 17-2740 Stautw Road Hardcopy petition

220 Grove John 7950 Galbraith Cres Hardcopy petition

221 Juvchars George 7924 Polo Park Cres Hardcopy petition

222 Gain Richard 1975 Polo Park Cres Hardcopy petition

223 Peters Donnita 50-7925 Simpson Road Hardcopy petition

224 Amit Daniella 1195 Clarke Road Hardcopy petition

225 Amit Alex 1195 Clarke Road Hardcopy petition

226 Giring Neil 1201 Clarke Road Hardcopy petition

227 Wauthy Roland 1109 Lucille Dr Hardcopy petition

228 Shaffer Leah 1106 Lucille Drive Hardcopy petition

229 Shaffer Jenafor 1106 Lucille Cr Hardcopy petition

230 Wauthy S. 1109 Lucille Dr Hardcopy petition

231 Blais Eva 6438 Rodolph Road Hardcopy petition

232 Rich Iris 6245 Rodolph Road Hardcopy petition

233 Rainsford Ross 7227 Norman Lane Hardcopy petition

234 Adams Roberta 781 Stellys Cross Road Hardcopy petition

235 Yandel Margaret 787 Stellys Cross Road Hardcopy petition

236 Tyler Robert 7606 Blossom Park Place Hardcopy petition

237 Rampanen Sheila 7606 Blossom Park Place Hardcopy petition

238 Tyler Diane 7606 Blossom Park Place Hardcopy petition

239 Child Merv 7609 Blossom Park Place Hardcopy petition

240 Smart Lora 7632 Blossom Park Place Hardcopy petition

241 Reeve Vaughn 7640 Blossom Park Place Hardcopy petition

242 Reeve Karen 7640 Blossom Park Place Hardcopy petition

243 Alexander Ron 7635 Blossom Park Place Hardcopy petition

244 Souda Michael 793 Stelly's Cross Rd, Brentwood Hardcopy petition

245 Moss Liz 7239 Peden Lane Hardcopy petition

246 Baisch Christine 4-7768 East Saanich Road, SaanichtonHardcopy petition

247 Toduruk Greg 4-7768 East Saanich Road, SaanichtonHardcopy petition

248 Lightbody Wendy 7147 Hagan Road, Brentwood Hardcopy petition
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249 Carley Ernie 8000 Arthur Drive Hardcopy petition

250 Carley Kathy 8000 Arthur Drive Hardcopy petition

251 Neal Mary-Anne 7993 Arthur Drive Hardcopy petition

252 Neal Mike 7993 Arthur Drive Hardcopy petition

253 Ellison Douglas 8001 Arthur Drive Hardcopy petition

254 Ellison Shirley 8001 Arthur Drive Hardcopy petition

255 Lewis Matt 8262 East Saanich Road Hardcopy petition

256 Clarke Gord 8000 Polo Park Cres Hardcopy petition

257 Clement K 1142 Verling Ave Hardcopy petition

258 Monaghan Linda 1785 Verling Ave Hardcopy petition

259 Monaghan Pat 1785 Verling Ave Hardcopy petition

260 Rowden Pamela 1095 Marin Park Hardcopy petition

261 Rowden Glenn 1095 Marin Park Hardcopy petition

262 Halston Leslie 6960 Wallace Drive Hardcopy petition

263 Halston James 6960 Wallace Drive Hardcopy petition

264 Sidlick Floyd 1842 Cultra Ave Hardcopy petition

265 Segger Bonnie  1330 Mount Newton Cross Road Hardcopy petition

266 Champagne Johnny 1330 Mount Newton Cross Road Hardcopy petition

267 Cottell Donna 7972 Polo Park Cres Hardcopy petition

268 Zimmerman Kathleen 801 Stellys Cross Road Hardcopy petition

269 Evans Susan 1742 Prosser Road Hardcopy petition

270 VanDyke Pieta 1-7701 Central Saanich Road Hardcopy petition

271 Keith Paul 1701 Verling Ave Hardcopy petition

272 Lee Jacqueline 1701 Verling Ave Hardcopy petition

273 Guttormson Ellen 1917 Highfield Road, Saanichton Hardcopy petition

274 McGuire Maureen 76-2600 Ferguson Road, SaanichtoHardcopy petition

275 Ives Alice 16-2740 Stautw Road Saanichton Hardcopy petition

276 Weathered Helen 202-7135 West Saanich Rd, BrentwHardcopy petition

277 Knowles Bronwen 1156 Sluggett Road Hardcopy petition

278 Tan Eleanor 405 Stellys Cross Road Hardcopy petition

279 Wyatt Laura 1511 Hovey Road Hardcopy petition

280 Horner Marietta 1006 Sluggett Road Hardcopy petition

281 Humprey Wayne 2300 Central Saanich Road Hardcopy petition
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282 Halling Ross 1033 Damelart Way Brentwood Hardcopy petition

283 Halling Chantal 1033 Damelart Way Brentwood Hardcopy petition

284 Geddes H 7986 Polo Park Cres Hardcopy petition

285 Bartrom Ron 7709D East Saanich Road Hardcopy petition

286 Cullen Brennan 6252 Oldfield Road Hardcopy petition

287 Cullen Rees 6252 Oldfield Road Hardcopy petition

288 Cullen Paul 6252 Oldfield Road Hardcopy petition

289 Shillingford Jordan 6252 Oldfield Road Hardcopy petition

290 Reisig Sydney 6252 Oldfield Road Hardcopy petition

291 Ridley Ralph 1917 Highfield Road, Saanichton Hardcopy petition

292 Moffat Katie 1177 Sluggett Road Hardcopy petition

293 Wolfson Kathy 1163 Sluggett Road BB Hardcopy petition

294 Wolfson Gary 1163 Sluggett Road BB Hardcopy petition

295 Finnigan Lindsay 1159 Sluggest Road Hardcopy petition

296 Beaumont Justin 1511 Hovey Road Hardcopy petition

297 Wims Allison 7048 Con-Ada Road Hardcopy petition

298 Ferguson Mark 1028 Sluggett Road Hardcopy petition

299 Bowen Judith 1074 Sluggett Road Hardcopy petition

300 James Lorne 1074 Sluggett Road Hardcopy petition

301 McNeil Derek 1022 Sluggett Road Hardcopy petition

302 Prince Diane 7613 East Saanich Road Hardcopy petition

303 Johnstone Gord 7618 East Saanich Road Hardcopy petition

304 Wilkins Obie 7635 East Saanich Road Hardcopy petition

305 Buchanan Janette 1969 Blackthorn Drive Hardcopy petition

306 Goudie Chris 1977 Blackthorn Drive Hardcopy petition

307 Morgan B.R. 900 Paconla Place Hardcopy petition

308 Bocking Bryce 1892 Prosser Road Hardcopy petition

309 Manchur Steve 7614 Blossom Park Place Hardcopy petition

310 Chow Ivan 7626 Blossom Park Place Hardcopy petition

311 Choi Chiara 1896 Prosser Road Hardcopy petition

312 Johnstone Agnes 7618 East Saanich Road Hardcopy petition
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1 Barnes John 1917 Lisnoe Ave

2 Barnes Lynda 1917 Lisnoe Ave

3 Baumgartner David 6756 Barbara Drive

4 Bazzana Kevin 7227 Brentview Road  Brentwood

5 Beachman Betty 7200 Seamount Close Saanichton

6 Beattie Cher 8028 Arthur Drive, Saanichton

7 Bock Lauren 7344 Seabrook Road

8 Bock Ryan 7344 Seabrook Road

9 Bottrell Don 1611 Kersey Road,  Brentwood

10 Bottrell Shelly 1611 Kersey Road,  Brentwood

11 Bradley Vivien 7816 Scohon Drive

12 Bristow Sharon 7227 Brentview Road  Brentwood

13 Brown Patricia 2400 Eastgate Place   

14 Brown Rory 2400 Eastgate Place  

15 Canning Kevin 6696 Woodward Dr Brentwood

16 Collins Stella 7613 Blackthorn Place Saanichton

17 Collins Bruce 7613 Blackthorn Place Saanichton

PETITION

To Central Saanich Municipal Council
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18 Costin Michelle 895 Woodsview Place

19 Craig Tamzyn 7816 Scohon Drive

20 Craig Mike 7816 Scohon Drive

21 Cram Allan 1072 Holly Park Road

22 Cram Janet 1072 Holly Park Road

23 Eden Melissa 7580 Tomlinson Road

24 Exton Trudy 7407 Wallace Drive, Saanichton

25 Finnigan Sheilagh 1108-6880 Wallace Drive

26 Finnigan Eric 1108-6880 Wallace Drive

27 Freidlander Donna 1960 White Road Saanichton

28 Gamey Carol 7794 Trentelmon Place  Saanichton

29 Graham David 1034 Bramfield Place  Brentwood

30 Graham Bryony 1034 Bramfield Place  Brentwood

31 Grant Tim 1073 Lucille Drive Brentwood

32 Green Dan 928 Damelart Way Brentwood

33 Harrison Sylvia 2453 Mt. St. Michael Road

34 Heuman Bill 7220 Seamount Close Saanichton

35 Heuman Sheena 7220 Seamount Close Saanichton

36 Hunt Carla 704-2779 Stautw Road

37 Kelly Thomas 7407 Wallace Drive, Saanichton

38 Knapik Brenda 7200 Seamount Close Saanichton

39 Knapik Garry 7200 Seamount Close Saanichton

40 Kotorynski Wendy 262-7103 W. Saanich Road

41 Kotorynski Walter 7415 Tomlinson Road,  Saanichton

42 Lowe Les 7391 Wallace Drive

43 Lowe Lucy 7391 Wallace Drive

44 Luco Pam 1A-7250 W. Saanich Road Brentwood

45 Martens Marlon 6911 Springside Place  Brentwood

46 Martens Cheryl 6911 Springside Place  Brentwood

47 Martens Kaylie 6911 Springside Place  Brentwood

48 Martens Aiden 6911 Springside Place  Brentwood

49 McClinton Faye 928 Damelart Way Brentwood

50 McCloy Dave 7849 Scohon Drive Saanichton
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51 McCloy Laurel 7849 Scohon Drive Saanichton

52 McFarlane Tim 7325 Tomlinson Road, Saanichton

53 McFarlane Penny 7325 Tomlinson Road, Saanichton

54 Miller Lynda 1945 Hovey Road

55 Mooney Jennifer 7856 Scohon Dr

56 Morgan Cheryl 1867 Doney Road  Saanichton

57 Nicolson R.B. 7344 Seabrook Road

58 Nordman Reg 2358 Moore Pl

59 Pearson Richard 7448 Veyaness Road

60 Pearson Jacki 7448 Veyaness Road

61 Perrett Marie 1961 Hovey Road

62 Perrett Steve 1961 Hovey Road

63 Perry Jill 1073 Lucille Drive Brentwood

64 Perry Sandra 6599ca Central Saanich Road

65 Pfeifer Christina 7020 Seabrook Road Saanichton

66 Pfeifer Deborah 7020 Seabrook Road Saanichton

67 Pfeifer Thomas 7020 Seabrook Road Saanichton

68 Robinson Jeena 2980 Island View Road

69 Saunders Joan 767 Stelly's x Road Brentwood Bay

70 Shaw Michael 7969 See Sea Place, Saanichton

71 Shepherd Thomas 7020 Seabrook Road Saanichton

72 Shippen Connie 7211 Tantalon Place  Brentwood

73 Sidhu Rob 935 Sluggett Road Brentwood

74 Sidhu Rubeena 935 Sluggett Road Brentwood

75 Sidlick Jeannette 1842 Cultra Ave

76 Smith Brian 1974 Hovey Road

77 Smith Josee 1974 Hovey Road

78 Smith Karin 8262 Alec Road, Saanichton  

79 Steffenson Ken 1628 McHattie Rd  Brentwood

80 Talbot Grant 7720 Blackglama Place

81 Talbot Jonah 7720 Blackglama Place

82 Talbot Cristina 7720 Blackglama Place

83 Turek Annabelle 7811 Scohon Drive   Saanichton
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84 van Iersel Arn 8004 Turgoose Terrace, Saanichton

85 Verleun Scott 6505 Central Saanich Road

86 Wear Jennifer 7997 East Saanich Road

87 Wear Bob 7997 East Saanich Road

88 Wilson William 1590 Hovey Road  Saanichton

89 Wishlow Valerie 2139 Panaview Hts, Saanichton

90 Boswell Frankie 1925 Hovey Road

91 Lafontaine Andy 911 Stellys Cross Rd

92 Jani Susanna 2007 Tanlee Cres Saanichton

93 Liot Jeff 2008 Tanlee Cres Saanichton

94 Moody Lisa 7256 East Saanich Road

95 Lambert Timothy 7256 East Saanich Road

96 Fleet Elaine #8-7768 East Saanich Rd

97 McFarland Anne Louise 12-7768 East Saanich Road

98 Tardif Marc 12-7768 East Saanich Road

99 Enberg Sheree 10-7768 East Saanich Road

100 Hicking Brian 10-7768 East Saanich Road

101 Bolton Shelley 7839 Scohon Road

102 Bolton Kenneth 7839 Scohon Road

103 Meyer Cindy 8185 West Saanich Road

104 Potts Loree 18-2740 Stautw Road

105 Hall Michelle 1941 Hovey Road

106 Hall Scott 1941 Hovey Road

107 Fox Corrine 7380 Ridgedown Court

108 Nordstrom Colleen 1951 Hovey Road

109 King Joseph 79-1339 Stellys Cross Road

110 Watteyne Michele 7028 Bryrood Court, Brentwood

111 Ryan Julia 6790 Barbara Drive

112 Friesen Dr. Ingrid 6393 West Saanich Road

113 Grof Anne 1924 Mount Newton Cross Road

114 Davis Kerri 1951 Hovey Road

115 Davis Terrell 1951 Hovey Road

116 Davis Jasmine 1951 Hovey Road
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117 Bayley Chris 1022 Clarke Road  Brentwood

118 Axon Brenda 2-1215 Stellys Cross Road

119 Torrico Andre 7678 Wallace Dr

120 Torrico Simone 7678 Wallace Dr

121 Beaton Emily 1217 Mount Newton Cross Rd

122 Waters Maureen 2157 Tanlee Cres, Saanichton

123 Cooper Sheryl 1017 Pearl Cres, Brentwood

124 Herie Mark 890 Clarke Road

125 Herie Beth 890 Clarke Road

126 Brust Evelyn 6241 Central Saanich Road

127 Brust Garry 6241 Central Saanich Road

128 Gray Libby 1052 Damelart Way

129 Campbell Tom 6787 Wendonna Place, Brentwood

130 Blankenborg Vince 6950 Wallace Drive, Brentwood

131 Blankenborg Helen 6950 Wallace Drive, Brentwood

132 Girard Maurice 6970 Wallace Drive, Brentwood

133 Girard Mary 6970 Wallace Drive, Brentwood

134 Ball Christopher 1015 Greig Ave, Brentwood

135 Ball Pamela 1015 Greig Ave, Brentwood

136 Burns Kelly 2532 Sloping Pines Rd, Saanichton

137 Terrell Patricia 7707 Colin Place, Saanichton

138 O'Shea Carol 2023 White Road, Saanichton

139 Sowa Damian 2381 Twinview Drive

140 Eckert Lolo 1424 Hovey Road, Saanichton

141 Eckert Ethan 1424 Hovey Road, Saanichton

142 Eckert Alixaendra 1424 Hovey Road, Saanichton

143 Curry Arlene 1184-11 Clarke Road, Brentwood

144 Arndt Carole-Anne 7640 East Saanich Road

145 Harrington Meada 1962 Jeffree Road

146 Burns William 6506 Rudolph Road

147 Olsen Andrea 101-1338 Stelly's Cross Road

148 Manchever Janet 1966 Josephine Road

149 Curry Gwen 6807 Fedora Driv
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150 Thomas David 1490 Kersey Road Brentwood

151 Thomas Cathy 1490 Kersey Road Brentwood

152 Thomas Steve 2038 Stellys Cross Road

153 Wrafter Tanya 2038 Stellys Cross Road

154 Pugh Winona 6950 West Saanich Road

155 Banting Louise 7856 Scohon Dr

156 Geddes H. 7986 Polo Park Cres

157 Bartrom Ron 7709D East Saanich Road

158 Irvine Season 6403 Sunny Slope Drive

159 Ritchie Paul 7455 East Saanich Road

160 Ritchie Coreen 7455 East Saanich Road

161 Mercer Richard 2143 Newman Road

162 Mercer Meredith 2143 Newman Road

163 Bonner Margaret Belle 752 Harding Lane, Brentwood

164 Glynn David 1942 Genoa Place Saanichton

165 Farmer Ulana 8088 Rae Leigh Place

166 Ryder Norm a23 7601 East Saanich Road

167 Giuseppini Lesley 2224 Cooperidge Road

168 van der Kamp Linda 7622 Sigmar Place

169 van der Kamp Garth 7622 Sigmar Place

170 Rozendal Brenda 7679 Colin Place

171 Vagle Svein 2543 Mt. St. Michael Road

172 Johansson Mark 10- 6766 Central Saanich Road

173 Knowles John 1156 Sluggett Road

174 Dagmar McCord Tamarin Place

175 Scoones Ben 7421 Veyaness Road

176 Shnitka Daniel 1830 Prosser Road

177 Altona Christa 7692 Wallace Drive

178 Apps Brenda 1025 Parkway Drive

179 Hornel Gary 1006 Sluggett

180 Hume Cyril 1886 Cultra Ave

181 Conley Debbie 7645 Sigmes Place ?

182 Westra Neil 1897 Cultra Ave
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183 Sluggett Jan 7701 Grieve Cres, Saanichton 

184 Ironmonger Wayne 7688 Grieve Cres

185 Rumbsy John 7694 Grieve Cres

186 Marin Molly 7742 Bruce Gordon Place, Saanichton

187 Van Helvoirt Trent 6893 Hagan Road Brentwood

188 Farkas Nick 6476 Hilltop Road

189 Strasdas Jill 1650 Verling Ave Saanichton

190 Strasdas Frank 1650 Verling Ave Saanichton

191 Salter Stephen 1626 Verling Ave Saanichton

192 Oliveira Fernanda 1626 Verling Ave Saanichton

193 Shaw Lesley 1592 Verling Ave Saanichton

194 Saunders James 1537 Verling Ave Saanichton

195 Hughes Virginia 1542 Verling Ave Saanichton

196 Bissenden Leigh 1629 Verling Ave Saanichton

197 Cullen Vince 6502 Hilltop Road

198 Moore Jahnava 7612 East Saanich Road

199 Hannah Mary 7725 Grieve Cres

200 Yeomans Rick 1236 Verdier Ave

201 Morgan Lori 6502 Hilltop Road

202 Farkas Selina 6476 Hilltop Road

203 Lawson Noriko 7834 Scohon Drive

204 Lawson David 7834 Scohon Drive

205 Smith Larry 1520 Hovey Road

206 McCord Dagmar 7040 Tamarin Place, Brentwood

207 Allsopp Catriona 6793 Central Saanich Road

208 Kwiatxowksi? Tom 7996 Polo Park Cres

209 Davies Ashley 422-6890 Wallace Drive, Brentwood

210 Morgan Paul 6547 Torin Road

211 Mellett Rebecca 7020 Wallace Drive

212 MacHattie John 106-2539 Mnt Newton X Road

213 Voicescu Sonia 7255 Early Place, Brentwood

214 Davies Marian 422-6880 Wallace Drive

215 Sakiyama Cathy 1861 Seaboard Cres, Saanichton
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216 Sakiyama Steve 1861 Seaboard Cres, Saanichton

217 Trottier Margaret 7958 Galbraith Cres

218 Shaw John 17-2740 Stautw Road

219 Glynn Sharon 17-2740 Stautw Road

220 Grove John 7950 Galbraith Cres

221 Juvchars George 7924 Polo Park Cres

222 Gain Richard 1975 Polo Park Cres

223 Peters Donnita 50-7925 Simpson Road

224 Amit Daniella 1195 Clarke Road

225 Amit Alex 1195 Clarke Road

226 Giring Neil 1201 Clarke Road

227 Wauthy Roland 1109 Lucille Dr

228 Shaffer Leah 1106 Lucille Drive

229 Shaffer Jenafor 1106 Lucille Cr

230 Wauthy S. 1109 Lucille Dr

231 Blais Eva 6438 Rodolph Road

232 Rich Iris 6245 Rodolph Road

233 Rainsford Ross 7227 Norman Lane

234 Adams Roberta 781 Stellys Cross Road

235 Yandel Margaret 787 Stellys Cross Road

236 Tyler Robert 7606 Blossom Park Place

237 Rampanen Sheila 7606 Blossom Park Place

238 Tyler Diane 7606 Blossom Park Place

239 Child Merv 7609 Blossom Park Place

240 Smart Lora 7632 Blossom Park Place

241 Reeve Vaughn 7640 Blossom Park Place

242 Reeve Karen 7640 Blossom Park Place

243 Alexander Ron 7635 Blossom Park Place

244 Souda Michael 793 Stelly's Cross Rd, Brentwood

245 Moss Liz 7239 Peden Lane

246 Baisch Christine 4-7768 East Saanich Road, Saanichton

247 Toduruk Greg 4-7768 East Saanich Road, Saanichton

248 Lightbody Wendy 7147 Hagan Road, Brentwood
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249 Carley Ernie 8000 Arthur Drive

250 Carley Kathy 8000 Arthur Drive

251 Neal Mary-Anne 7993 Arthur Drive

252 Neal Mike 7993 Arthur Drive

253 Ellison Douglas 8001 Arthur Drive

254 Ellison Shirley 8001 Arthur Drive

255 Lewis Matt 8262 East Saanich Road

256 Clarke Gord 8000 Polo Park Cres

257 Clement K 1142 Verling Ave

258 Monaghan Linda 1785 Verling Ave

259 Monaghan Pat 1785 Verling Ave

260 Rowden Pamela 1095 Marin Park

261 Rowden Glenn 1095 Marin Park

262 Halston Leslie 6960 Wallace Drive

263 Halston James 6960 Wallace Drive

264 Sidlick Floyd 1842 Cultra Ave

265 Segger Bonnie  1330 Mount Newton Cross Road

266 Champagne Johnny 1330 Mount Newton Cross Road

267 Cottell Donna 7972 Polo Park Cres

268 Zimmerman Kathleen 801 Stellys Cross Road

269 Evans Susan 1742 Prosser Road

270 VanDyke Pieta 1-7701 Central Saanich Road

271 Keith Paul 1701 Verling Ave

272 Lee Jacqueline 1701 Verling Ave

273 Guttormson Ellen 1917 Highfield Road, Saanichton

274 McGuire Maureen 76-2600 Ferguson Road, Saanichton

275 Ives Alice 16-2740 Stautw Road Saanichton

276 Weathered Helen 202-7135 West Saanich Rd, Brentwood

277 Knowles Bronwen 1156 Sluggett Road

278 Tan Eleanor 405 Stellys Cross Road

279 Wyatt Laura 1511 Hovey Road

280 Horner Marietta 1006 Sluggett Road

281 Humprey Wayne 2300 Central Saanich Road
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282 Halling Ross 1033 Damelart Way Brentwood

283 Halling Chantal 1033 Damelart Way Brentwood

284 Geddes H 7986 Polo Park Cres

285 Bartrom Ron 7709D East Saanich Road

286 Cullen Brennan 6252 Oldfield Road

287 Cullen Rees 6252 Oldfield Road

288 Cullen Paul 6252 Oldfield Road

289 Shillingford Jordan 6252 Oldfield Road

290 Reisig Sydney 6252 Oldfield Road

291 Ridley Ralph 1917 Highfield Road, Saanichton

292 Moffat Katie 1177 Sluggett Road

293 Wolfson Kathy 1163 Sluggett Road BB

294 Wolfson Gary 1163 Sluggett Road BB

295 Finnigan Lindsay 1159 Sluggest Road

296 Beaumont Justin 1511 Hovey Road

297 Wims Allison 7048 Con-Ada Road

298 Ferguson Mark 1028 Sluggett Road

299 Bowen Judith 1074 Sluggett Road

300 James Lorne 1074 Sluggett Road

301 McNeil Derek 1022 Sluggett Road

302 Prince Diane 7613 East Saanich Road

303 Johnstone Gord 7618 East Saanich Road

304 Wilkins Obie 7635 East Saanich Road

305 Buchanan Janette 1969 Blackthorn Drive

306 Goudie Chris 1977 Blackthorn Drive

307 Morgan B.R. 900 Paconla Place

308 Bocking Bryce 1892 Prosser Road

309 Manchur Steve 7614 Blossom Park Place

310 Chow Ivan 7626 Blossom Park Place

311 Choi Chiara 1896 Prosser Road

312 Johnstone Agnes 7618 East Saanich Road





 Request to add my name to the Petition "To Central Saanich Municipal Council to 
Deny the OCP Amendment for 1934- 1966 Hovey Road."
Subject:
Request to add my name to the Petition "To Central Saanich Municipal Council to 
Deny the OCP Amendment for 1934- 1966 Hovey Road."
From:
Belle Bonner 
Date:
2025-02-07, 5:06 p.m.
To:

Name & address:

Margaret Belle Bonner
752 Harding Lane
Brentwood Bay BC
V8M 2G2
Request to add my name to the Petition "To Central Saanich Municipal Council to 
Deny the OCP Amendment for 1934- 1966 Hovey Road."

Many thanks 

Belle Bonner

...my language is when people’s spoken or written words consistently align with 
their shown actions…



 Re: Please add my name to the anti hover petition
Subject:
Re: Please add my name to the anti hover petition
From:
Ben Scoones 
Date:
2025-02-09, 8:24 p.m.
To:
Sharon Glynn 

Hi there,

Thank you for the information and all of your work on this. Yes. I confirm for the 
petition to deny the OCP amendment at Hovey road. 

I will send an email to council as well. 

Thanks! 
Ben 

On Sunday, February 9, 2025, 20:21, Sharon Glynn 
 wrote:

    Hello Ben,
    Thank you so much for your support and for your message! There will be a public
hearing announced tomorrow, and we will let you and all of our supporters know the 
date.

    In the meantime, it is very helpful if you can send a message to Council. I 
recently met with the mayor and a councillor, and they confirmed the importance of 
hearing from the public.

        To send to the whole group - Copy and paste into your email 
program: ryan.windsor@csaanich.ca,chris.graham@csaanich.ca,zeb.king@csaanich.ca,bob
.thompson@csaanich.ca,sarah.riddell@csaanich.ca,gordon.newton@csaanich.ca,niall.pal
tiel@csaanich.ca,municipal.hall@csaanich.ca

    ** I also just want to confirm that you are referring to the Petition regarding
Hovey Road, to Deny the OCP amendment. (Just to make sure your signature is valid)

    With sincere appreciation,

    Sharon Glynn
    Central Saanich Citizen Voices

    
    Recent Story: 
https://www.peninsulanewsreview.com/local-news/central-saanich-residents-launch-pet



ition-no-to-ocp-change-7778377

    On 2025-02-07 10:39 p.m., Ben Scoones wrote:
    Ben Scoones 
    7421 Veyaness Rd
    Saanichton 







 Petition signature
Subject:
Petition signature
From:
Brenda Rozendal 
Date:
2025-02-09, 12:38 p.m.
To:

Here is my request to add my name to the Petition "To Central Saanich Municipal 
Council to Deny the OCP Amendment for 1934- 1966 Hovey Road."

Thank you,

Brenda Rozendal 
7679 Colin Pl, Saanichton, BC
V8M 1N6, Canada



 Re: Multi Unit Housing on Hovey Road
Subject:
Re: Multi Unit Housing on Hovey Road
From:
Carla Hunt 
Date:
2025-01-12, 2:55 p.m.
To:
Sharon 

Sent from my iPad

> On Jan 12, 2025, at 2:02 PM, Sharon  
wrote:
>
>  
>
> Add: Carla Hunt, 704-2779 Stautw Road, Saanichton BC.,  
January 12, 2025
> Yes, I would like to add my name to the Petition to Central Saanich Council, as 
below.
>
> PETITION
>
> To Central Saanich Council
>
> Save Our Neighbourhoods & Hovey Road from Development that Violates our Official 
Community Plan
>
> With regard to the Official Community Plan (OCP) Hearing to allow a Multi-Unit 
development at 1934–1966 Hovey Road, we the undersigned strongly emphasize that the
Central Saanich Municipal Council is accountable to us as residents and taxpayers 
and should abide by our Official Community Plan which was developed over a 3 year 
period with citizens advisory groups, extensive public engagement, professional 
consultants and substantial cost.
>
> We, the undersigned residents of Central Saanich request that:
>
> 1. Council abide by the Central Saanich Official Community Plan (OCP) and deny 
this OCP amendment
>
> 2. Council continues to abide by the Official Community Plan in future 
development matters unless or until the OCP is changed at a future review process 
involving public input.



 Petition re Hovey Rd. Development
Subject:
Petition re Hovey Rd. Development
From:
Chris Bayley 
Date:
2025-01-08, 9:12 p.m.
To:

Please add my name to the petition!

Chris Bayley
1022 Clarke Rd.
Brentwood Bay, BC
V8M1C7



 Hovey Road development Petition
Subject:
Hovey Road development Petition
From:
Coreen Ritchie 
Date:
2025-02-07, 7:31 a.m.
To:

Please add my name to the petition.

Coreen Ritchie

7455 East Saanich Road. 

Thank you, 

Coreen





 OCP Amendment
Subject:
OCP Amendment
From:
dagmar mccord 
Date:
2025-02-05, 6:33 p.m.
To:

To Central Saanich Municipal Council to Deny the OCP Amendment for 1934- 1966 Hovey
Road."

Please add my name to the petition 

Regards, 
Dagmar McCord





 In support of your Petition
Subject:
In support of your Petition
From:
Daniel Shnitka 
Date:
2025-02-09, 7:54 p.m.
To:

Please add my name to your petition as a resident of Central Saanich and live in 
the area in question.
Daniel Shnitka
1830 Prosser Road
Saanichton, BC
V8M 1N3



 To Central Saanich Municipal Council to Deny the OCP Amendment for 1934- 1966 
Hovey Road."
Subject:
To Central Saanich Municipal Council to Deny the OCP Amendment for 1934- 1966 Hovey
Road."
From:
David Glynn 
Date:
2025-02-07, 5:31 p.m.
To:

Please add my name to the petition as per the following:

“To Central Saanich Municipal Council to Deny the OCP Amendment for 1934- 1966 
Hovey Road."

Best, David 

1942 Genoa Place , Saanichton.



 Petition re Hovey Road OCP amemdment
Subject:
Petition re Hovey Road OCP amemdment
From:

Date:
2025-02-09, 2:28 p.m.
To:

To: Central Saanich citizens Voices:

 

Please add my  name to the Petition "To Central Saanich Municipal Council to Deny 
the OCP Amendment for 1934- 1966 Hovey Road."

 

 

 

Garth van der Kamp

 

7622 Sigmar Place,

Saanichton, BC V8M 1N3

Cell: 

 







 To Central Saanich Municipal Council to Deny the OCP Amendment for 1934- 1966 
Hovey Road.
Subject:
To Central Saanich Municipal Council to Deny the OCP Amendment for 1934- 1966 Hovey
Road.
From:

Date:
2025-02-08, 4:21 p.m.
To:

Please add my name, to the petition against the building development. If I had 
wanted to live in Langford, I would have moved there.

John Knowles, 1156 Sluggett Road, Brentwood Bay, V8M 1E9.

Thank you.



 Petition
Subject:
Petition
From:
Lesley Giuseppini 
Date:
2025-02-08, 12:31 p.m.
To:

Lesley Giuseppini 
2224 Cooperidge Dr, Saanichton, BC V8M 1N1, Canada

Please add my name

To Central Saanich Municipal Council to Deny the OCP Amendment for 1934- 1966 Hovey
Road



 Petition
Subject:
Petition
From:
Linda van der Kamp 
Date:
2025-02-08, 1:17 p.m.
To:

Please add my name to the petition to Central Saanich Municipal Council opposing 
the OCP amendment for 1934-1966 Hovey Road.
My name is Linda van der Kamp and my address is 7622 Sigmar Place, Saanichton BC 
V8M 1N3 .
Thankyou. Please inform me of any further meetings about this issue.

Sincerely,
Linda van der Kamp



 Re: Please add me to the petition
Subject:
Re: Please add me to the petition
From:
Mark J 
Date:
2025-02-09, 7:58 p.m.
To:
Sharon Glynn 

Re: Petition To Central Saanich Municipal Council:  "Save Our Neighbourhoods & 
Hovey Road from Development that Violates our Official Community Plan"  

Please add my name to this petition. 

Regards,
Mark Johansson
10, 6766 Central Saanich Road
Victoria BC  V8Z 7E1

On 2/8/2025 9:31 PM, Sharon Glynn wrote:
> P E T I T I O N To Central Saanich Municipal Council:  Save Our Neighbourhoods & 
Hovey Road from Development that Violates our Official Community Plan   











 To Central Saanich Municipal Council to Deny the OCP Amendment for 1934- 1966 
Hovey Road.
Subject:
To Central Saanich Municipal Council to Deny the OCP Amendment for 1934- 1966 Hovey
Road.
From:
Norm 
Date:
2025-02-04, 10:22 p.m.
To:

Was over to see you last week with Robyn.  Have not had a lot of time to get 
organised  to have input yet on the project.  Turns out not a lot of people in the 
Legion Manor feel safe signing , so thought this is the best way to get my name on 
the petition.

Norm Ryder
A 23 -7601 E Saanich Rd V8m1z3
Was reminded of the matter in an email sent out to  another group I am in, 
comprised mainly of resident of the Saanich Pen(among the issues they are concerned
about is Bills, 44, 45 and 47), good chance many of them will be supportive of your
work. I will also remind them when our group meets this Friday

Coffee, Other News and More is now on substack 
   subscribe today no fee 
Does not make a lot of sense to me when my computer asks me to verify I am not a 
robot, think the computer has it backwards





 Re: Petition
Subject:
Re: Petition
From:
Rick Mercer 
Date:
2025-02-07, 10:06 p.m.
To:
Sharon Glynn 

Confirmed, "To Central Saanich Municipal Council to Deny the OCP Amendment 
for 1934- 1966 Hovey Road." Is the petion we are signing.

On Fri, Feb 7, 2025, 9:20 PM Sharon Glynn  
wrote:

    Hello Rick and Meredith,

    Thank you so much for your support and for your message! There will be a public
hearing announced very shortly, and we will let you and all of our supporters know 
the date.

    ** Would you kindly confirm that the petition you are referring to is "To 
Central Saanich Municipal Council to Deny the OCP Amendment for 1934- 1966 Hovey 
Road." This will ensure the validity of your signature on the petition.

    In the meantime, it is very helpful if you can send a message to Council. I 
recently met with the mayor and a councillor, and they confirmed the importance of 
hearing from the public.

        This is the contact page for the mayor and council: 
 https://www.centralsaanich.ca/municipal-hall/mayor-council
        To send to the whole group - Copy and paste into your email 
program: ryan.windsor@csaanich.ca,chris.graham@csaanich.ca,zeb.king@csaanich.ca,bob
.thompson@csaanich.ca,sarah.riddell@csaanich.ca,gordon.newton@csaanich.ca,niall.pal
tiel@csaanich.ca,municipal.hall@csaanich.ca

    If you are able, please spread the word to people you know.

    With sincere appreciation,

    Sharon Glynn
    Central Saanich Citizen Voices

    
    Recent Story: 
https://www.peninsulanewsreview.com/local-news/central-saanich-residents-launch-pet
ition-no-to-ocp-change-7778377



    On 2025-02-07 1:12 p.m., Rick Mercer wrote:
>     Richard and Meredith Mercer
>     2143 Newman Rd, Saanichton, BC V8M 1T3, Canada
>     







 Re: Please add our names to the petition
Subject:
Re: Please add our names to the petition
From:
Sheree Enberg 
Date:
2025-01-26, 5:24 p.m.
To:
Sharon 

YES

Sheree
Sent from my iPhone

> On Jan 26, 2025, at 3:04 PM, Sharon  
wrote:
>
>  Hello again Sheree,
>
> I just want to ensure that your ” digital “ signature is acceptable to Council- 
so can you kindly just reply to this, indicating the petition that you were 
referring to is the following:
>
> Petition "To Central Saanich Municipal Council to Deny the OCP Amendment 
for 1934- 1966 Hovey Road."
>
> Many thanks,
> Sharon
>
> Sharon Glynn
> 
>
>> On Jan 26, 2025, at 13:35, Sheree Enberg wrote:
>>
>>  To whom it may concern,
>>
>> Can you please add our names to the Petition
>>
>> Sheree Enberg
>> Brian Hicking
>>
>> 10-7768 east Saanich Road
>> Saanichton,BC
>>
>> Thank you
>> Sent from my iPhone





 Petition
Subject:
Petition
From:
ulana farmer
Date:
2025-02-08, 10:01 a.m.
To:

Please add my name to the Petition to the Central Saanich Municipal Council to deny
the OCP Amendment for 1934-1966.

Ulana Vira Farmer
8088 Rae Leigh Place
Saanichton, BC, V8M1S2





 Re[2]: Petition
Subject:
Re[2]: Petition
From:
winonapugh 
Date:
2025-02-06, 7:57 p.m.
To:
"Sharon Glynn" 

Hi Sharon 
Although I live in Saanich, my Central Saanich property address is 6950 West 
Saanich Road, Hi-Lo Farm which I co own with my sisters
 I will be writing to Central Saanich Council to support our agricultural 
community.
 Thanks for the follow up 
Winona

------ Original Message ------
From "Sharon Glynn" 
To "Winona Pugh" 
Date 2025-02-06 5:15:03 PM
Subject Re: Petition

> Hello Winona,
>
> Thank you very much for your support.  ** We need your address please. This will 
show Council that you are a resident of Central Saanich.
>
> Can you please provide as soon as possible.
>
> Thank you very much!
>
> Sharon Glynn
>
>
> On 2025-02-05 9:05 p.m., Winona Pugh wrote:
>> Please add my name to the petition opposing the proposed development of multi 
storey, multi unit buildings on Hovey Road
>> Thank you for your work to preserve our community
>>  Winona Pugh
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